

## Dear Students,

We invite you to nominate students for University of Regina Winter 2025 (Jan – Apr) academic term. We will be able to accept the same number of students per academic year as laid out in our Student Exchange Agreement. If there are additional students who are interested in participating, please reach out and we will be happy to discuss further. Please complete the <a href="Momination Form">Nomination Form</a> and submit to <a href="mailto:study.abroad@uregina.ca">study.abroad@uregina.ca</a> by October 1, 2024.

Due to the recent developments regarding study permit caps set by the Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada (IRCC) we have had to make the decision to limit it to **one** semester exchanges per student.

We sincerely apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. Our team is here to assist you with any questions or concerns you may have regarding this change. We are committed to ensuring that each student's experience in Canada is positive and meaningful.

If you have recently sent us an email regarding nomination for your students, please send us the official nomination form attached to this email with your students' information listed.

Our <u>Fact Sheet</u> is also attached and includes information that we hope you find useful. Please be mindful of the faculties/programs which are open to exchange students. Further, please remember that exchange students are not admissible to our internship, practicum and co-op opportunities at this time.

## **KEY DATES FOR PARTNERS FOR WINTER 2025:**

- Nomination deadline: October 1, 2024
- Application deadline for students: November 1, 2024
- Term Start Date: **January 6, 2025**
- Term End Date: April 26, 2025
- Mandatory Orientation: January 3, 2025

## OTHER INFORMATION:

Exchange students are not obligated to pay tuition fees under the tuition waiver. However, exchange students may be subject to charges associated with specific courses (e.g. textbook costs) and other mandatory fees applied by the Study Abroad office (e.g. Activity Fee \$150 CAD).

muy atentos a su respuesta o eventuales dudas adicionales!

Saludos, Oficina de Relaciones Internacionales – DGV Universidad Católica del Maule